
CHRONICLE OF THE HORSE 

ANNUAL HORSE SHOW ISSUE 

PHOTO SUBMISSION GUIDELINES 

 

HJAM will once again be submitting photos of our year end champions to be included in the Chronicle 

of the Horse’s annual Horse Show issue. This issue will be published in March 2017. The following are 

the photo guidelines, please read them carefully: 

 

● Champions only 

● Action shots only 

● Original color prints – no copies 

● Photos must be no smaller than 31/2" x 5" and no larger than 8" x 10". 

● Photos must be from the 2016 show season – no exceptions! The photo must be stamped 2016 if 

professional or show 2016 printed or it will be rejected. Every year we get photos that are out of 

date and are rejected….. 

● If your photo has a sticker on it, put there by the professional photographer who took the photo, 

that says it must be of a certain size before it can be published, then it must be of that size or be 

accompanied by a release from the photographer for that specific photo. A blanket release from 

the photographer does not include these photos.  

● Photos that are unauthorized copies of a professional’s photo will be rejected. A professional 

photographer’s photo will have a sticker or signature or something similar that identifies it as 

their photo. We cannot accept a professional’s photo that is scanned and re-printed.  

 

On the back of the photo to be published, please include the following information: 

 

• Name of the Association (Hunter Jumper Association of Michigan) 

• Horse 

• Rider in the photo 

• Owner 

• Division in which you were champion 

• Photographer's name (even if not a professional) 

 

Please note – the Chronicle will only accept photos sent in by the organization, so please send your 

photos to: 

 

Anne Mullally 

President, HJAM 

7141 Eagle Heights Drive 

Mattawan, MI 49071 

 

Photos must be received at the address above by December 31, 2016 to ensure timely submission to 

the Chronicle.  

 

Photos will be returned at the HJAM May 2017 show series. If you or your trainer are not in attendance 

at any of those shows, your photo will be mailed back to you. Please include your mailing address on the 

back of the photo to ensure it makes its way back to you! 


